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Message from the President

Well, colleagues I’m off to a running start but where I’m running? I don’t have a clue……… 

However, I’ve been offered a lot of support from past Presidents and Committee members and that has given me a huge sigh of relief. 

First and foremost, I would like to thank past President Juanita Braxton and the Steering Committee members for their support and also for arranging such a wonderful program this year in New York City. So, hopefully I can continue the success next year in Tucson, Arizona.

As always, it was a pleasure to see all the new and seasoned Coordinators. We’ve received a lot of feedback regarding the program this year; one thing I would like to mention is that ARCS has no control of where our meetings are being held, the location choice comes from the APDS and ASE. We know that these meetings can be very expensive so, like in the past, we’ve suggested that if you’re on a budget like most us are; it’s sometimes nice to have be on the buddy system with another coordinator and this will help with your expenses tremendously being that the hotel bill can be in split in half. (This is only a suggestion).
It has also been suggested that we have more ARCS session and less APDS. In order for this to transpire, I ask that coordinators send in their abstract for presentation and also send in an abstract on a topic that you would like have presented at our next meeting, but as noted in previous newsletters you do not need to be a presenter to submit an abstract idea. With your abstracts and suggestions of topics along with the APDS session that the ARCS presence has been requested; I will work with the Steering Committee members to create an agenda for our 2006 meeting. Last but not least, I want to give a special Thank You to all that presented in New York, everyone did a wonderful job. And as always, please do not hesitate to be a presenter at future ARCS meetings.

I hope everyone have a safe and happy summer and I look forward to working with you in Tucson.

Sandra Dubard

ARCS President

2005-2006

ASE/APDS/ARCS Annual Meeting

March 21 – 25, 2006

Westin LaPaloma Resort & Spa

Tucson, Arizona

ARCS MEMBERSHIP

Please remember in order to become a member of ARCS a letter of request, along with a curriculum vitae and a letter of support from your Program Director, must be forwarded to:

APDS/ARCS Headquarters Office
6400 Goldsboro Road, Suite 450
Bethesda, MD 20817-5846

Phone: 301-320-1200, Fax: 301-263-9025

ARCS Steering Committee

To be considered for the ARCS Steering Committee you must meet the following criteria:  
1.  be a member of ARCS 
2.  have attended at least 3 APDS/ARCS meetings 
3.  have written support, including financial support, from your program director  
4.  be able to attend  Steering Committee meetings  
5.  host the planning meeting if elected president 

ARCS Tee and Polo Shirts

The remaining shirts and sizes are: (4) X-Large Polo, (3) Large Polo, (1) Small Polo and (4) X-Large Tee-shirts. The cost of the Polo shirts is $25.00 and the Tee-shirts are $13.00. 

If you would to like to purchase one or more of the above items please mail your check or money order to:  Sandra Dubard, Dept. of Surgery, 1000 Blythe Blvd., Charlotte, NC 28203

I want to personally thank each one who purchased an ARCS shirt(s), it’s fantastic to know that the ARCS committee has support from their fellow ARCS members.
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Certification for General Surgery Coordinators is a reality

General surgery coordinators who qualify are now able to take the assessment tools for certification.  To be eligible, candidates must meet four criteria.  This involves participation in the following within the past 3 years:  employment as a general surgery residency program coordinator or training administrator; attendance at one national conference whose focus was graduate medical education; involvement in either a site visit or an internal review, and evidence of personal professional growth.  This last criteria must be in the field of graduate medical education and can be met by doing presentations on a national, state, regional, local or departmental level, publications and/or poster presentations.

The candidate's completed application will include a focused CV covering the criteria; a supporting statement to be completed by the program director, associate program director, department chair, or DIO, and a check for $250.00 that covers all fees.  Once the candidate's application has been reviewed and accepted, he/she qualifies for the assessment tools.  The assessment tools are taken in two parts:  1) a work effort product that can be completed over several months and 2) an assessment done in a monitored site over a 4 hour time frame using resource materials.  The work effort product is brought to the monitored assessment site and submitted along with the monitored assessment tools.

For Surgery, approved assessment sites include the Fall ACS meeting, the candidate's In-training exam, and the Spring ACGME and ARCS meetings.  The following grid shows the relationship between application deadlines and appropriate assessment sites.
Application dates:           Appropriate sites:
March - May                      Fall ACS meeting

Sept. - Nov.                       ABSITE, ACGME,
                                          ARCS meetings

In order to qualify for the assessment site of choice, the candidate's complete application must be received within the designated timeframe.  All application materials can be requested from, and submitted to, Linda Billingsley - lbillingsley@swmail.sw.org.  Eligibility for the assessment tools is good for one year from the date of receipt of a complete application.  After that, the candidate will need to re-submit all application materials, including the fee.  Fees are non-refundable.

Both parts of the assessment tool are reviewed by the surgical review committee and recommendations are forwarded to TAGME for action.

Certification is good for 3 years, at which time an application for re-certification will need to be submitted.  For re-certification, the candidate must again show evidence of the 4 criteria that were required for initial certification. For the personal professional growth, there also are required CEU's to be received from the Softskills package.

Ruth H. Nawotniak, MS, C-TAGME
General Surgery Program Coordinator

SUNY Buffalo 
rhn@acsu.buffalo.edu
Jeannine St. Pierre 

ARCS Liaison to the STAC Committee

Jeannine.stpierre@umassmed..edu
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ABSTRACT FORM 
Name(s):_____________________________________________________________________________________

Institution(s):_________________________________________________________________________________
Address: _____________________________________________________________________________________
City, State, Zip: _______________________________________________________
Phone: _______________________   FAX: ______________________  E-mail: ___________________

PLEASE CHECK ONE

Type of Presentation:       Panel _________
Individual ________       Breakout Session ________

Topic __________________________________________________________________________________

Goals & Objectives of presentation: Please attach separate sheet if necessary.

PLEASE RETURN ABSTRACT FORM BY SEPTEMBER 16, 2005 TO:
Sandra Dubard, President, fax (704) 355-7833 or via e-mail  sdubard@carolinas.org
Quick Reference

American Board of Surgery-ABS



215 568-4000

www.absurgery.org

American College of Surgeons-ACS



312 664-4050

www. facs.org

Accreditation Council for 

Graduate Medical Education- ACGME-



312 464-4920

www.acgme.org


CPT Codes/Defined Categories - Dr. D. Stoll

312 755-5499

das@acgme.org

Residency Review Committee in Surgery-RRC

312 755-5047


Residency Review Committee Newsletter-RRC

312 464-4687

Association of Program Directors in Surgery-APDS




www.apds.org
         APDS List Server 








apds@topica.com

Association of American Medical College-AAMC




www.aamc.org


Electronic Residency Application Service-ERAS



www.aamc.org/eras/


National Resident Matching Program-NRMP




www.aamc.org/nrmp/

ARCS Steering Committee Members

Sandra Dubard

President 

Carolinas Medical Center

Charlotte, NC

Community based

(704) 355-3641

(704) 355-7833-Fax

sdubard@carolinas.org

Ava Fulbright

President Elect

Newsletter Chair

Orlando Regional Medical Center 

Orlando, FL

Community based

(407) 841-5142

(407) 648-3686-Fax

afulbri@orhs.org
Kathy Garvin  

U of Florida/Jacksonville

Jacksonville, FL

University based

(904) 244-3903

(904) 244-3870-Fax

kathy.garvin@jax.ufl.edu

Judy Craig

Secretary

U.T. Southwestern-Dallas

Dallas, TX

University based

(214) 648-3515

(214) 648-7969 – Fax

Judith.craig@utsouthwestern.edu
Gretchen Schultz


U. of Missouri- Columbia


Columbia, MO


University based


(573) 882-2245


(573) 882-4611 - Fax


schulzg@health.missouri.edu


Judith Olenwine


Lehigh Valley Hospital


Allentown, PA


Community based


(610) 402-8966


(610) 402-1667 Fax


judith.olenwine@lvh.com
Barbara Carter
Southern Illinois University

Springfield, IL
University based
217-545-4401

217-545-2529 Fax

bcarter@siumed.edu
 

Kim Agretto
Easton Hospital
Easton, PA
University based
610-250-4375

610-250-4851 Fax

kimagretto@chs.net






